January Term

22nd Day of Term March 14, 2019

Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;

Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner, present

Justin Sheppard, Associate Commissioner, Eastern District, present
Bill Allen, Associate Commissioner, Western District, present

Chris Gamm called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM and moved to accept the Agenda as presented, Bill Allen
seconded the motion. Allen yes, Gamm yes, and Sheppard yes.
Motion carried.

Unfinished/ New Business

Reviewed bills.

Dayton Betts discussed with the Commissioner the statues required to dissolve Louisiana Special Road
District.

Patti Crane, Treasurer gave updates on County account funds. Discussed a need for a new
copier/printer in her office.

Harry Grote, Road and Bridge Supervisor reported on current road projects; all trucks are running
spreading gravel and graders are beginning to work on roads.

Discussion was held regarding the newspaper article that stated commission agreed to provide
workforce to resurface all streets in Curryville. Upon minute research, it was found the Commission
agreed to only resurface Elm St.

Annex renovation was discussed.

Discussed HVAC systems.

Jake Fortner, Magruder visited and reported new pricing to begin April 1, 2019.

Discussed Courthouse ramp needing repaired, repairs will be done as soon as weather improves.
Devon McClain reported on billing process of IT work. Recommended it be taken out of General
Revenue under Capital Improvements. 1 yearly payment probably will run between $2500 and $3500.
Talked about copy machines and printers.

There being no other business before the County Commission at this time, the meeting thereupon was adjourned
until, March 18, 2019 at 9:00 a.m.

Chris Gamm, Presiding Commissioner

Justin Sheppard, Eastern Commissioner

Bill Allen, Western Commissioner
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